
 

 

District Governor’s Message to District Website 

My dear Dreaming Rotary Friends, 

Fellow Rotarians, Rotaractors and Friends in Rotary, it gives me great honour and privilege to be able 
to lead District 3181 as the District Governor for the Rotary Year 2023-2024. I would like to record my 
appreciation to Club Presidents, Assistant Governors, Zonal Lieutenants and District Leaders and 
Officers. 

District 3181 Website is being managed by Rtn. Praveen Udupa for the last couple of years and he has 
been doing a wonderful job in disseminating information about our district very systematically. 
Understanding his efficiency in managing the website we have again nominated him to the same post. 
He has compiled all information about the members of our district and also given training to Rotarians 
about uploading Projects in Rotary India website and My Rotary.  

Rotary needs more good HEADS, HEARTS, and HANDS. So, I urge you to join me to deepen the growth 
of Rotary in our District during this Rotary year. Our elegant motto – SERVICE ABOVE SELF – sets 
apart the motive behind the work of the organization and its members over its more than one century 
of existence. We need to relish this Rotary ideal and leverage it to continue to make life better for people. 
In doing so, let us not dwell on counting the costs or returns, but on measuring the impact that what we 
give, makes on society.  We are therefore encouraged to cast a new vision of Rotary in DIVERSITY, 
EQUITY & INCLUSION – with limitless possibilities – in member growth, engagement and retention, 
sustainable projects, growing the Rotary Foundation and building a strong public image.  

I am very grateful to all Rotarians in the district, both old and new who have kept faith with the 
programs and projects of this organization of selfless persons united in the ideals of service to humanity. 
This year our International Presidential, Gordon R. Mclnally has asked us to CREATE HOPE in the 
WORLD and make our dreams of creating lasting positive changes in the world come true. We at the 
district have christened this annual commitment to serve.  

All of our District leaders and their Committee members have been drawn from your Clubs because of 
the experience, expertise and energy they have in their particular areas and their willingness to learn 
and to be of service to other Clubs.  I am humbled by the generosity of the many people who have agreed 
to take on roles in the District and thank them for agreeing to help support our Clubs and our District.  

Check out our events calendar for more information about our upcoming sessions and events. For any 
needs that you or your club may have, our district team is here to support you.  Our goal is to provide 
the resources and support needed to ensure your success.  We wouldn’t be here without you, so please 
reach out to us for any questions that you may have. I do have a token of appreciation for each of you 
that I will bring to your club when I visit. 

Please visit our District Website periodically. You will get latest information, notifications and literature 
related to Rotary from our Website. You can also update about the growth membership and our 
contribution to The Rotary Foundation etc., from our Website. 

I am thankful to Rtn. Praveen Udupa for taking up the responsibility maintain and managing the District 
Website. Welcome to the New Rotary Year! 

1st July 2023             Sincerely, Yours in Rotary 
        Rtn. H. R. Keshav 


